Back in the Swing of Things

We've met so many new students this fall, it’s hard to focus on just a
couple, but two people that | (Brett) have been encouraged to meet with
are JP and Shawn. During the first week of school JP came to an ultimate
frisbee game that Cru was hosting on campus. After the game he and |
exchanged information so that | could invite him to our next game. We
ended up playing frisbee again that next week and then he invited me to
play disc golf with him. While we played, he shared his life story with me
and some of his life struggles. We were able to talk about God and some
of his reasons for believing in God, but not believing that God is our
Creator. | shared what I've learned through the Bible, but he didn’t believe
the Bible to be true. Afterward | thought he might not want to play again
because of our differences in beliefs, but since then we’ve played disc golf
3 times and have had more great spiritual conversations.

| also got to meet Shawn, the second student | mentioned
earlier, because he asked for information about Cru on the spiritual
interest survey that he had filled out. Before long, we started talking about
the gospel and when | told him that there wasn’t any way we could earn
our way into heaven, his response was, “Wait a minute, what do you
mean?” | then read to him Ephesians 2:8,9 and explained that we are saved
by grace through faith. | could tell that this was sounding familiar to him,
but it wasn’t clear in his mind. We talked for several minutes about this
and the rest of the gospel and how important it is for a Christian to be in
a community with other Christians. Afterward he told me that he would
think about getting involved in a Bible study, but wasn’t sure if he would.

Thank you for helping us to share God’s wonderful news with college
students through your prayers and partnership!

Flanily Updlgte

Later this week, Darci will be 37 weeks along and
considered full-term. She is starting to get much
more uncomfortable. Thank you for your prayers
throughout this pregnancy. We eagerly await the
autumn arrival of this little guy. We’'ll keep you up-
dated!
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Brett (far right) pictured with UNC students
on a camping/hiking trip this past weekend.

On the left. Brett. Bri (a Cru at UNC leader).
and Lukas helping to make root beer floats
for the freshmen Bazaar. On the right, Bri
and Ryan with the spiritual interest surveys
freshmen had to complete to get a root beer
float. Thousands of freshmen attend the Ba-
zaar on campus to learn about UNC's clubs
and groups.

Prayer Requests
e Praise God for the many new students getting plugged into Cru at UNC.
e Please pray that God would use Brett and other Christians to soften JP’s heart to accept Jesus into his life.
e Please pray that Shawn would make the decision to come to a Bible study and grow in a Christian community.




